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CG Chief Petty Officers’ Association

Grand Haven Chapter
General Membership Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2014
American Legion Post, Grand Haven, MI

Note: An Elected Officers’ meeting was held prior to the General Membership meeting.
1850 Meeting called to Order
Members in attendance:  Dave Heimbuch, Tony Fiore, Greg Stepien , Craig Cloud, Don Miterko, Ben L’Allier, Doug Anderson, Andy Gyursick, Gerald Verrier.  Excused:  Kristian Sova, Tom Vandlen.
Pledge of Allegiance
Review of Minutes from July meeting: Minutes accepted as posted on the website.
Treasurers Report:  
The Treasurer submitted a written report showing a bank balance of $7137.84 with no pending credits or debits.  Moved and Accepted.  
The President passed to the membership that our Treasurer’s new job has him traveling extensively with numerous, unscheduled and extended periods away from home.  Considering this the Treasurer submitted his resignation, which the President accepted.  While the Chapter Officers explore replacement of the Treasurer, his duties have been combined with those of the Secretary IAW Chapter Bylaws.   

Communications:  

Thank you letters were received from the American Legion Auxiliary in Buchanan, MI, and from Ruth Heimbuch for the Chapters’ Honorarium Donation in honor of Dave’s late father.  
Committee Reports: 
· Public Affairs:  BMC Reed: Nothing to report. (The President requested that BMC Reed submit an article on the Chapter Golf Outing to THE CHIEF magazine). 


· Membership Report: BMCS Miterko:  No new members.
· Fundraising: BMC Lallier
A. Water, coin and T-shirt sales during the CG Fest.  Sales of $2946.25 for beverages, coins, t-shirts, golf sponsorships and donations.  
B. Chiefs Golf Invitational:  80 Golfers with 41 being E6 or below playing for free.  Next year’s date is September 17, 2015 at the same venue.  A budget increase ($2K total) has been requested and approved for the 2015 Golf Outing.
C.  The Fundraising Committee Chairman will investigate teaming up with the Muskegon Lumberjacks hockey team for a Chapter fundraiser. 

· Activities – CWO Bradbury: No report.
· Community Involvement: BMC Gyursick: 
A. Contact was made with the volunteers on the museum ship USCGC Acacia exploring opportunities to team up on projects.

B. Station Grand Haven and the SFO are assisting with maintenance on the Muskegon museum ship USCGC McClain.  Next summer they will be looking for help painting the hull. 
C.  The last roadside cleanup for the year was completed.  
· Standing Rules and Regulations: BMC Sova: NTR
Unfinished Business:
A.  Operation Turkey Time:  MKCS Heimbuch:  A letter and check from the Chapter for $150.00 ($25.00 for Sta. Holland) will be sent to each unit’s supervisor in our AOR.

B.  VFW Request for the Chapter to provide security for several events next year: MKCS Heimbuch:  These events are scheduled for the summer around CG Festival time which is also our busiest time.  The President will respectfully explain and decline.
C. Rent of a PO Box:  CWO Bradbury:  CWO Bradbury was not present; however it is known that an estimated cost would be less than $150.00 a year at the Post Office.  Because this amount is within the spending authority limits of the Chapter Officers, it was decided to proceed with the purchase. 
D.  A previous motion to purchase a computer accounting program was revisited.  After discussion it was decided that the President and Secretary/Treasurer should explore all options, and purchase acceptable software or a subscription.  The President also stated that he has a lead on a donated laptop computer for Chapter business.
New Business: 
A.  Toys for Tots 2014:  The pick-up date this year is December 19th.  Volunteers will be solicited to assist in picking up the toys from the local collection points and delivering them to the warehouse in Holland.
B.  Our Chapter VP will PCS out in May of 2015.  The President will be investigating options on filling his position for the duration of his tenancy, beginning in May 2015.
C.  The next Chapter burger night at the Legion will be on Friday December 12th.
D.  Chiefs Helping Chiefs: BMCS Miterko:  A $100.00 donation will be sent to the assistance fund for the wife of MKC Jay Buller – CGC RELIANCE.  Chief Buller’s wife was seriously injured in an equestrian accident.
E.  2014 Holiday Stockings for Cape May Recruits: CPO Cloud:  An $80.00 donation will be sent to The Jersey Cape Military Spouses’ Club to provide for stocking stuffing items for recruits who will be at basic training over the holiday period.
F.  A written budget for 2015 was submitted and approved by the general membership.

Good of the Order:

· During open discussion several other fundraising or community involvement Team-Up/Partnership possibilities were brought up, one of which is a Charter Boats for Vets event in Manistee.  More information to follow.
· 50/50-  $22.00 won and donated back to the Chapter CCAF fund.
· A Moment of Silence was observed for those members who have crossed the bar. 
Next Meeting
·  January 9, 2015 at the Grand Haven American Legion.  Gavel drops at 1845.
· Meeting Adjourned.  
